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Headteacher’s Message  

 

Dear Parents Carers and Students, 

 

Mental Health Awareness Day took place last weekend on Saturday 

10
th

 October, however, in school our KS3 year groups watched a 

virtual assembly in their tutor &me which highlighted the 

importance of monitoring and looking a<er their mental health. 

Media reports and academic journals have documented the 

increase in students’ mental health issues resul&ng from the 

na&onal lockdown, as well as the deteriora&on of exis&ng 

problems.  For example, YoungMinds conducted a survey and 

found that 80% of respondents agreed that the coronavirus 

pandemic had made their mental health worse. Do take a look at 

Mr Morrow’s presenta&on here on mental health, should your 

child wish to watch it again, or show it to siblings/friends.  

 

October also marks Black History Month, a na&onwide event that 

was founded to recognise the contribu&ons that all those from 

black backgrounds have made to the UK. We believe that Black 

history should not only be acknowledged for a month and should, 

instead, be embedded in our whole culture and history, as well as 

our curriculum. However, it does provide an addi&onal opportunity 

for our students to widen their knowledge and be introduced to 
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icons past and present who may not have received the widespread recogni&on 

they deserve. Our Diversity Coordinator Ms Desbenoit and subject areas have 

been working together to plan discussions and ac&vi&es that students will take 

part in during class, as well as gaining a deeper understanding of the everyday 

experiences of racism that a large number of our community s&ll endure.  

 

A former student, Martha, who currently reads English at Cambridge University, 

contacted the school this week to highlight a fantas&c opportunity for black and 

minority ethnic students in Year 11, where students will get to experience what it 

is like studying at the university through a taster programme. Please note that 

the deadline to apply is Wednesday 21
st

 October so students should complete 

the applica&on form at the earliest convenience – please turn to page 7 for full 

details.  

 

Finally, following the announcement on Thursday, London will move into High 

Tier 2 restric&ons on Friday at midnight. Whilst the increase in risk has  

heightened, this does not impact the day-to-day running of the school as all 

schools remain open, however there will be changes our school community must 

make outside of school. Please therefore familiarise yourself with the table on the 

next page which details the Tier 2 requirement and watch the short film here by 

Joe McDonnell, Director of Public Health.  
 

Ms M Davies 

Headteacher  
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Mee8ng friends and family 

• You must not meet people you don't live with in any indoor seGng - whether at 

home or, for example, a pub or restaurant - unless they are part of your support or 

childcare bubble. 

• You may con&nue to mix with people outdoors (including in a garden or a park) but 

you must not meet in a group more than six, and you must follow social distancing 

rules. 

• Mee&ng in larger groups is against the law, and you can be fined up to £6,400. 

Going to work 

You should work at home if possible. If you cannot do this, you can return to your work-

place but your employer must make arrangements for you to work safely. 

Schools and nurseries 

Schools and nurseries remain open. In schools and colleges that teach Year 7 and above, 

face coverings should be worn by adults and pupils when moving around the premises, 

but not usually in a classroom. 

Leisure 8me 

• Pubs, bars and restaurants are restricted to table service only and must close at 

22:00 BST. 

• Customers should not mix indoors with anyone from outside their own household or 

support bubble. Outdoors, you can meet in groups of up to six people. 

• At least one member of any group should give their contact details to the venue or 

check in using the NHS Covid app. 

• Face coverings must be worn, except when seated to eat or drink. 

Shopping 

You must wear a face covering in shops, supermarkets and shopping centres. 

Other 

• If you need to travel, you should aim to reduce the number of journeys you make 

where possible and you are encouraged to walk or cycle, rather than use public 

transport. 

• You should avoid travelling in a car with someone outside your household or support 

bubble unless you can prac&se social distancing. 

• You can stay at hotels or guest accommoda&on, inside or outside your area, but only 

with people in your household or support bubble. 

• Travel from your area to Wales will not be allowed from 18:00 BST on Friday 16  

        October, except for a limited set of reasons such as going to school or work. 

• Weddings, civil partnership ceremonies and wedding recep&ons are restricted to 15 

people (the recep&on must be a sit-down meal). 

• Up to 30 people can aKend a funeral. Wakes and other related events are restricted 

to 15 people. 

• You should not visit a care home except in excep&onal circumstances, for example to 

visit an individual who is at the end of their life. 
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Student Mobile Phones at WSFG  

 

At the present &me, with our current focus on maintaining safety in school and the 

need to minimise contact between students and staff, students are allowed to 

keep their mobiles on their person every day instead of handing them into the 

school office. 

 

We understand that parents/carers may prefer their child to have their mobile 

phone on the way to and returning from school for safety reasons. Therefore to 

allow for this, all students are required to turn off their phone (not put the phone 

on silent mode) before they enter the school grounds and place it securely in their 

bag. 

 

Students must not use or take their phone out of their bag during the school day. 

As bags may be le< unaKended in classrooms, students bringing phones into 

school do so at their own risk. Please also note that smart watches such as Fitbits 

are not allowed in school. 

 

Sanc&ons if a student is found to be using a mobile phone during the school day: 

• The mobile phone will be confiscated by a member of staff. 

• If the student refuses to hand over the mobile phone or is uncoopera&ve,  

       a further sanc&on will be applied. 

• Confiscated mobile phones will not be returned to the student.  

• Parents/carers will receive a phone call asking them to collect the phone from 

the school office. The school office will follow guidance to prevent  

        contamina&on when storing and giving back the phone.   

 

Please note that students bring their mobile phones into school at their own risk 

and the school takes no responsibility for any mobile phones lost or damaged at 

school. 
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Parent Carer Informa8on  

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

Please ensure that we hold your most up-to-date contact informa&on in case of an 

emergency. Details can be updated via the SIMS Parent App.  Please contact us if 

you require any help with accessing the app. 

 

If you need to contact a member of staff, please contact our main switchboard 

number on  020 8509 9446 which is open between 8am and 4.15pm. Emails can 

also be sent to info@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk and the message will be passed onto 

the relevant member of staff.  

Please do not enter the school site, unless you have a prearranged appointment. 

 

Please also note that at the present &me we not accep&ng any items at the office 

for passing on to your child. 

 

Thank you 

School Front Office  



7 

 

Cambridge University – Opportunity for BME Students in Year 11 

 

This year, Fitzwilliam College (University of Cambridge) will be running a four-week 

long taster programme for Year 11 students from ethnic minority backgrounds.  

The programme will involve two online sessions a week, on Wednesdays and  

Saturdays, and will begin from the 11th November. The Wednesday sessions will 

be run by academics and staff members, and will involve taster lectures, Q&As, 

and talks about Cambridge. The sessions on Saturdays will be led by current 

university students who are also from ethnic minority backgrounds, and these  

sessions will include a talk about revision &ps, a Q&A, and two academic group 

discussions.  

The full programme is available here. 

 

For each group discussion, par&cipants will be allocated to a subject group of  

approximately 10 pupils and two university students. A week before the session 

students will be sent an ar&cle or something similar to read, along with a list of 

ques&ons to think about whilst reading it. In the session, the university students 

will lead a group discussion that everyone will par&cipate in, like a university  

seminar. The students will take part in discussions for two different subject 

groups, out of a possible seven. In the applica&on form you can pick your first 

choice subject group and we will do our best to ensure that everyone is allocated 

to a session for their first choice subject, but the subject for your second group  

discussion will be randomly chosen for you from the other available groups. 

 

This programme is open to any student from an ethnic minority background who 

is currently in Year 11 (or equivalent). As this event is part of Fitzwilliam College’s 

outreach programme, applicants who are part of an ethnic group that is  

underrepresented at the University of Cambridge will be priori&sed. 

 

If you would like to apply for our Year 11 BME Taster Programme, please  

complete the online form here by 4pm on 21 October.  

 

Please note that you will need to provide contact details for a parent/guardian 

who will be required to give their consent for you to par8cipate in this event. 

 

If you have any ques&ons about this programme, please direct them to 

schools.liaison@fitz.cam.ac.uk. 
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Faculty News  

 Mathema8cs  

Puzzle of the Week started this week. 

All students, parents, carers and staff are invited to register for Puzzle of the 

Week.  Last year our school came 6th in the world. Let's see if we can beat that 

this year!  

 

Puzzle of the Week instruc&ons. 

Students need to register, but do not need the school ID and password. 

 

Here is the link to register: 

hKps://docs.google.com/forms/d/

e/1FAIpQLSd89fiS9RTh_x8n5DB0qMVMhfUstN9p9ntH--V957FtHVszTQ/viewform 

 

Use the drop down menu to find WSFG. Once you have registered, you will   

receive a unique 6-digit user ID which you will need to complete the answer entry 

form for each puzzle. 

 

 

This is the first  

puzzle. 

 

A new puzzle is  

available  every  

Monday. 

 

Good luck! 

 

 

 

The Maths Faculty 
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Challenge News  

 

 

Challenge logo designed by Kacey Year 8  

 

 

Maths and Music Talk 

 

If you are interested in maths and music, this series of talks by Professor Sarah 

Hart sounds very interes&ng.  Sarah is the first woman Professor of Geometry at 

Gresham College, and was appointed in 2020.  

 

 For more details, please see below: 

 

The Mathema&cs of Musical Composi&on 

Tuesday 13 October 2020 1pm-2pm, online (or watch later) 

Professor Sarah Hart 

hKps://www.gresham.ac.uk/lectures-and-events/maths-music 

  

PaKern and structure are essen&al to music, from the permuta&ons in a Bach 

fugue, to the structure of a round. 

 

This lecture will explore the mathema&cs of musical symmetries, such as the 

“transla&onal symmetry” of the transposi&on of keys, and the “rota&onal  

symmetry” of the duet “Der Spiegel”, aKributed to Mozart. 

 

It will go on to explore the last century’s experimenta&on with the use of 

mathema&cal forms to produce intriguing effects, including in the works of Arnold 

Schoenberg and Per Nørgård. 

  

You can read about the rest of the series here:  

hKps://www.gresham.ac.uk/series/maths-music/ 

 

Ms  Robinson 

Challenge Coordinator 
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English News  

Shaking Up Shakespeare 

 

WSfG's English Faculty was very pleased to host Anthony Glenn's produc&on of 

'Shaking Up Shakespeare' for Year 11 students this half term with Covid secure 

measures and distancing in place.  

 

All Year 11 students enjoyed a live performance of 'Romeo and Juliet' outdoors in 

the Greek Theatre, with some lively par&cipa&on from some of our own students 

who took on a variety of roles to make 'Romeo and Juliet' come to life!  

 

Anthony Glenn's enthusias&c performance was a great addi&on to our study of the 

play at GCSE level, illustra&ng both the comedy and pathos of key scenes in the 

play. The English Faculty was pleased to be able to have a live theatre  

performance on site for our Year 11 students, they certainly enjoyed it!  

 

Ms Schaber 

Head of English 

 

Here is Emira doing a great job playing Juliet: 
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Year 11 College Informa8on 

 

For regular updates on college informa8on please see: 

‘Open Evenings/Virtual Tours’  

on the Year 11 page of the school website. 
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Access Crea8ve College 

  

Extra Date Added 

Open Event 26 /27 October 2020  

  

Due to reaching capacity for our Open Event on 27/10/20, we are now taking 

bookings for 26/10/20 and places can be booked here. 

 

Music & Events // Music Tech // Games & Compu&ng // Media & Design 

  

Following our COVID safety regula&ons, we will have limited capacity at our  

Open Day events, so booking is essen&al! 

 

Please share with students who have a passion for all things crea&ve!  

 

 

 We are now taking bookings places can be booked here:  

hKps://www.accesscrea&ve.ac.uk/open-events 
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     Open Day  Thursday 29 October 2-4pm 

      Virtual Open Evening Thursday 5 November 5-6.30pm 
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 Lammas VI Form Open Evening on 26 November 2020.  

 

 The event this year will be held LIVE online  

 and will start at 6pm. 

 

 This will be an opportunity for students and families to learn 

 what Lammas VI Form will offer in terms of academic  

 courses, pastoral support and future pathways. 

 

There will be: 

• - an address from Mr Clifford, Head 

• - a presenta&on from Mr Eley, Director of VI Form 

• - a presenta&on from students 

 

Following the event, you will be directed to subject presenta&ons on our website 

and shown how to apply to the VI Form online. 

If you are interested sign up here: 

 hKps://lammas.applicaa.com/events/2 

 

This will allow a link to be sent to you for the event nearer the &me. 

 

We are now taking applica&ons for VI Form Admissions for 2021 and students can 

apply here:  

hKps://lammas.applicaa.com/LowerVI2021 

 

All course informa&on and requirements are on the website. 

If students have any specific ques&ons or wish to speak with me, please do not 

hesitate to contact me, on the details below. 

 

Chris Eley 

Assistant Head -Director of VI Form 

 

Tel: 020 8988 5860 

Email: celey@thelammas.com 

Lammas School and Sixth From, 150 Seymour Road E10 7LX 
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Head Lice Information for Parents / Carers 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

It has come to our aKen&on that a number of students, across different year 

groups, currently have head lice. It is the responsibility of parents and carers to 

treat head lice.  

 

I have enclosed an informa&on leaflet in this edi&on of the Greensheet (p18-19) 

that gives guidance on how to prevent and treat head lice. If you suspect your 

child has head lice, they must be treated systema&cally and the full instruc&ons on 

the treatment lo&on must be followed un&l the individual is completely clear. If 

treatment is not thorough, and there are not enough treatment sessions, the eggs 

may remain and cause more head lice.  

 

Recommenda&ons as to the best lo&ons and treatment can be sought from your 

pharmacist. It is recommended that the whole family is treated at the same &me.   

 

Your child can aKend school if they have head lice and are being treated, however, 

it is useful to inform the school of this so we are aware. Hair should be &ed back to  

restrict spread. 

 

Thank you for your support on this maKer. 

 

Ms PraK 

Assistant Headteacher  
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 School Calendar Dates  

for 2020-2021 

 

Autumn Term 2020 

• Wednesday 2 September to Friday 18 December  

• Friday 16 October  school closed to students for staff training  

• Half Term: Monday 26 October to Friday 30 October  

• Christmas holiday: Monday 21 December 2020 to Friday 1 January  

 

Spring Term 2021 

• Monday 4 January 2021 to Thursday 1 April  

• Half Term: Monday 15 February to Friday 19 February  

• Easter Holiday Friday 2 April 2021 to Friday 16 April  

 

Summer Term 2021 

• Monday 19 April 2021 to Thursday 22 July  

• Half Term: Tuesday 1 June to Friday 4 June  

 

 


